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Patrons:  Rt. Hon. David Mundell, Member of Parliament for Dumfriesshire, Clydesdale and Tweeddale
               Lord Lieutenant of Dumfriesshire, Fiona Armstrong, Lady MacGregor of MacGregor

NEWSLETTER 5

JULY 2020

The Covid-19 pandemic has inevitably delayed progress on the feasibility study for the Library extension, but we are hopeful of a resumption very soon. Our plans for a public presentation of the findings have accordingly also been put back. Lockdown, however, has given us an opportunity to press ahead with checking the book stock before researchers from the University of Stirling arrive to inspect our borrowing records as part of their major AHRC-funded project. The Trustees, after much hard work, have now completed their review. Over sixty volumes are missing according to the lending ledger, but a list will shortly be circulated in the hope of tracing and retrieving the missing items. Already, three volumes of valuation rolls have been recovered.
The Thomas Beattie (1736-1827) diaries edited by Professor Ted Cowan of the University of Glasgow are now available online as The Chronicles of Muckledale at www.regionalethnologyscotland.llc.ed.ac.uk. Research into Beattie’s original farms at the northern end of the parish of Tundergarth (Crieve, Howdale, and Newlands), of which all physical trace seems to have vanished, is continuing. Beattie’s diaries provide an indispensable link to the subsequent list of farms in the four Eskdale parishes (excluding Canonbie) compiled by James Beattie of Westerkirk Mains, running from the early 18th century to 1960 (the year in which he stood down as chairman of the Westerkirk Library). This list has now been redacted and will shortly be available on our website as an Excel spreadsheet, thereby enabling additions and emendations to be included at will. Check our Library website in due course.
In the Spring the Library received an unexpected business grant of £10,000 from Dumfries and Galloway Regional Council, which will go a good way to covering the costs of the feasibility study. Our Treasurer, who spotted a funding opportunity which might easily have been overlooked, is to be warmly thanked. Whether we shall receive further sums from Muirhall Energy, the firm behind the Crossdykes and other windfarms, is uncertain since they have submitted revised plans for even taller turbines, to which the Trustees have written in protest.

Last, but by no means least, through the good offices of a Friend of the Library and expert in Scottish silver, we have succeeded in acquiring the medal presented to Thomas Telford on his election as a Fellow of the Royal Society of Edinburgh in 1803. The silver medal eluded our grasp when it first came up at auction some years ago. Now, with the generous support of Mrs Mary Buckley of Westerhall, we have secured it and propose to display it in due course in the Library extension. A feature on the medal appeared in the Eskdale & Liddesdale Advertiser. Apart from pride in acquiring the medal for the Library where it properly belongs, it will, we are convinced, act as a flagship in the Trustees’ efforts to raise support for the Library.
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